SPECIAL MEETING

February 17, 2021
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at 4:30 P.M. at the City/Town Center held via Zoom:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley (Zoom); Clerk-Knaus; Foreman-Niemi; 
             Absent:             
Others Present:  Todd Koneczny, Mike Larson, Mia Thibodeau, Miles Jensen, Doug Gregor, 


  Wayne Thuringer, Jeff Anderson, Shannon Sweeney, Gary Cerkvenik, Matt Reid,

    Norma Jean Jofs, Becky Lammi
1.  Todd Koneczny introduced Shannon Sweeney, David Drown Associates, Inc. Financial Advisor.  Sweeney explained how he calculated the two different rate examples for the water project.  Sweeney explained the assumptions that were used in the model for project funding and rates including but not limited to the median household income, 990 users, operating costs remaining the same with only inflationary increases, and an added cost of $200,000.00 for Scenic Acres distribution lines.   The additional $200,000.00 will be removed as the Township decided they would use the road for the transmission line to Scenic Acres.  Discussion took place regarding the project exceeding the affordability rates for both options.  
2.  Gary Cerkvenik explained the lease option at Site #4 Embarrass Pit location versus the St. James Pit location option.  Cerkvenik’s opinion is to move forward with Site #4 intake at Embarrass Pit location under a lease.  He believes there is no risk with the lease.  Jeff Anderson agrees.  No matter which site we choose, mineral rights could be exercised so they feel we should go with the better water quality of Lake Mine.  Cerkvenik stressed many people are working on this project and need direction; March 12th is the committee deadline for the legislature.  Cerkvenik indicated the lease language should specify termination only if mining occurs and referred us to speaking directly with St. Louis County regarding the lease terms.  Thibodeau has requested a copy of standard lease forms from St. Louis County for review.  
3.  Skelton gave an update on the Township’s decision of selecting Option A – the original transmission line route for Scenic Acres.  Those residents living on the Southeast side of the lake will not be mandated to connect to the line due to the distance and cost, but can if they choose to do so.  They currently are not connected to the private Scenic Acres system and may choose to stay that way.  Skelton thanked everyone for their hard work and time.  This is a great project and it is moving forward!  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO SCHEDULE A SPECIAL JOINT MEETING WITH THE CITY OF AURORA TO DISCUSS THE JOINT WATER PROJECT ON FEBRUARY 22, 2021 AT 4:00 P.M. AT THE CITY/TOWN GOVERNMENT CENTER.  AYES 3, NAYES 0; MOTION CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 5:50 P.M.  AYES 3, NAYES 0; MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
Jon Skelton, Chairman 
